
April 16, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:07 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; no additional BBP homeowners were present.
6:07 PM.  Review and approval of the March 2012 BOD meeting minutes.

Jim deferred review and discussion of the March minutes to the Executive session.
6:08 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported that three homeowners were still delinquent with their HOA fees and that she was still working the matter.  Some bills had been received that Kim would be forwarding to Alison for payment authorization.  Kim also mentioned that she had received the invoice for Michael Inman’s review of the encroachment agreement with the City.
6:10 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim told the BOD about the recent vote by the Wetlands Board disapproving the proposed apartment and pier development on the land between the Bay Point and Little Creek Marinas.  The City had previously approved the development pending a final vote by the Wetlands Board; this was the second appearance by the developers before the Board.  Jim said that there were many East Beach (EB) residents in attendance that wanted to address the Board but that all were expressing concerns about traffic, property values, etc. and Board chairperson pointed out to them that the Board was only considering the wetlands impact of the development.  EB also had legal representation but they also spoke mainly about non-wetlands issues.  The Board’s decision to disapprove the development was based on the developer’s failure to minimize the impact on the wetlands of the apartments, the pier, and the access road to the pier.
Jim then discussed BOD meeting locations.  He had heard from Nona Jordan, the Bay Point HOA President, about use of the BP pool clubhouse by the BBP HOA and she indicated that their board had approved the use of it for their usual fee of $50 per use.  Jim inquired about our use of their pool but Nona said that was not possible but that she would check again with their BOD.

The encroachment agreement has been signed by both parties and Jim provided the original to Kim for retention with the official HOA documents.  He said he would also post it on the BBP website.  Jim also asked Kim to provide him with a copy of the February BOD minutes with the approved 2012 budget for posting on the website.

Jim stated that reports that EB has full Verizon FIOS (phone, internet, and TV) are not true; nobody in Norfolk has FIOS with TV, whereas the majority of Virginia Beach has access to full FIOS or Cox cable.
Jim mentioned the upcoming City elections on May 1st for the super ward # 6 currently represented by Barkley Winn.  Jerry said that he had attended a meeting in EB and noted that Tommy Smigiel and Barkley seemed to work well together.  Jim encouraged everyone to vote on the 1st but was not endorsing any particular candidate.
Jerry said he had been approached by the new owner of 9737 Dolphin Run who was interested in volunteering for the Neighborhood Watch program.  Jim asked Kim to email those homeowners that had expressed an interest in volunteering and he would set up a meeting with them to plan the way ahead.

6:28 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that she had nothing to report and all she needed were the bills that Kim had mentioned earlier.
6:29 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan reported that the courtesy satellite dish application for 9711 BP had been approved 
6:33 PM.  Neighborhood Watch Report.
Jim reported that he receives lots of good information from the police department Neighborhood Watch coordinator and has been posting it on the BBP HOA website.

6:35 PM.  Old Business.

Governing documents – there was a lot of discussion among the BOD on what the next steps should be with consensus that when the BOD determines what the final proposed wording changes would be, they would be mailed out to the community requesting a response either for or against.  Those homeowners that did not respond would be contacted door to door as a follow up to gather their inputs.  John reviewed and summarized the various changes he had assembled from the recent inputs and also those from the 2004-2005 effort.  The BOD discussed at length the one proposal related to “odd shaped” lots and determined that it was useable with some additional clarification required in that Section.   BOD members were requested to email their suggested additions to John for consolidation.
Proposed access license agreement – Jim distributed the latest version he had received from the City and said that it was ready to go to Mr. Inman for review unless the BOD thought otherwise.  John asked about the top of the wall seeing as the agreement only specified access to the street facing side; Jim replied that the top was not a problem.  Without any further questions from the BOD, Jim said he would be sending it to Mr. Inman for his review and changes or modification from him would be provided to the BOD.
7:15 PM.  New Business.
Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be May 21st at the EOVCC.
7:16 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and John seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss BOD minutes procedures, delinquency reports, & violations
At 7:29 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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